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For your Diary 
  

Term 4 Monday Nov  12      -    2019 Foundation Transition Parent Info Evening 7.30pm 
 Wed Nov  14      -    Bakers Delight lunch pizza 
 Fri Nov  16 -    Parents Committee Disco 
 Wed Nov  21 -    School Council meeting 7.30 pm Staffroom 
 Fri Nov  30 -    Colour Me Walkathon 

Tues Dec  11     -    2019 Foundation Transition Iôm Ready for School Now 9.30-11am 
 Wed Dec 12 - Fri Dec 14         -   Grade 4 camp to Lady Northcote 
 Friday Dec  21           -    1.00 pm dismissal for end of Term 4 

 

 

FROM THE PRINCIPAL 
 

Our School Vision 
 

ñCheltenham East students are empowered learners 
who are flexible thinkers with the skills and knowledge 
to respond critically to their world.ò 

 
Curriculum Day 
 

I hope everyone enjoyed their long weekend and had 
some valuable family time with their loved ones after 
a very busy couple of weeks for the school. Our staff 
had a very productive day on Mondayôs curriculum 
day with the presenter speaking about Staff wellbeing 
and work/life balance. The staff came away with some 
valuable strategies to use for their own wellbeing. 
Staff also completed a writing moderation session 
which included all staff analysing pieces of writing 
from each of the year levels to ensure consistency of 
marking when writing reports. 

 
Foundation 2019 Information Night 
 

The Foundation Information Night will be held in the 
library area at 7.00pm on Monday 12th November. 
This evening marks part of the transition program of 
the Pre school to Foundation Transition program and 
provides a great opportunity for our parents to meet 
teachers and hear about Foundation readiness 
activities and school organisation. We look forward to 

meeting the 2019 intake of Foundation students at 
Cheltenham East Primary School. 

Annual Implementation Plan 
 

Our School Improvement Team made up of myself 
Assistant Principal Leisel Ward, Leading Teacher 
Josh Bourke, Maths Professional Learning team 
leader Tim Harrison, Literacy leaders Samantha 
Waugh and Lauren Doutch, Wellbeing leaders Kerrie 
Presnell and Rosalie Avraham and Humanities leader 
Suzanne Reid are currently looking at our Annual 
Implementation Plan for 2019. These are one year 
goals and targets directly taken from our School 
Strategic Plan the staff have set for next year which 
will form much of the schoolôs accountability. I am 
happy to report that our Senior Education 
Improvement Leader had many nice things to say 
after reviewing our 2018 Annual Implementation Plan. 
The professionalism and commitment of our teachers 
really stands out. 
 

Arcare Visit 
 

The Year 5ôs headed off to The ARCARE aged facility 
as part of their community service project on 
Wednesday. It was a great opportunity to visit people 
from a different generation and speak to them about 
their life experiences. They in turn were able to tap 
into the childrenôs passion and youthful enthusiasm. 

 

SCHOOL CONTACT INFORMATION FOR STUDENT ABSENCES: 
Flexibuzz App, Answering machine - 9584 7240; or email cheltenham.east.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au 

 

Please contact us each day your child is absent giving childõs name, reason & date of absence 
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There have been many positive experiences to come 
out of the visits in past years. 
 

Before School 
 

The time before school is very important to teachers 
as this is their preparation time for classes and or 
meeting time with parents if arranged. We do not want 
children or parents inside the buildings before 8.45 
am as there is too much disruption to office staff and 
teacherôs organisation and the children should be 
outside socialising and playing with their friends.  
 
To reduce congestion around the office area, parents 
picking up students after school are asked to please 
wait outside. Talk to your child about where you will 
meet them, and practise going to that place. If 
someone else is picking up your child, please tell 
them who it will be and where they will be met. 
Younger children particularly can become quite 
distressed if they do not know what their pick-up 
arrangements are for the day. Of course, if you have 
business at the office you are welcome to come in!  

 
New School Fence 
 

We are completing the next stage of the new fence 
which is the back part along Avalon Court. Thanks 
once again to our fabulous Parents Committee for 
their fund raising efforts to make this happen. It will 
look terrific when it is finished. 
 

Attendance/Punctuality 
 

ñIts not okay to be awayò.  Unless your child is sick, 
has an appointment, or you are travelling away from 
home, children should be here at school.  Please 
contact us each day your child is absent before 10 
am.  You can phone our absence line 9584 7240 or 
use the Flexibuzz App. If, however, your child is 
unwell, please keep them at home until they have 
recovered.  
 
If your child is arriving late, whether due to an 
appointment or other reason, please sign him or her 
in at the main office.  This will ensure you donôt 
receive an ñunexplained absenceò sms that day. 
 
If you are going to be away on a holiday regardless of 
the length, please complete a ñCEPS Extended 
Student Absence Requestò available from the office, 
or contact us in writing beforehand as these absences 
must be approved by the Principal. In this case you 
will not have to contact us each day. 

 
Remembrance Day 
 

There are poppies and badges for sale at the office. 
Prices range from $1 for pins to $5 for special 
poppies. There are also wristbands, keyrings, pens 

and bag tags. Remembrance Day 
is a memorial day observed in 
Commonwealth of Nations 
member states since the end of the 
First World War to remember 
armed forces personnel who died 
in the line of duty. There will be a 
ceremony at the Cheltenham/Moorabbin RSL on 
Sunday 11th November for any interested in going.  

 
Sun Smart Uniform 
 

As we are a sun smart school Term 4 will be hats on 
for all children once again. If your child has lost their 
hat please make sure that it is either found or replaced 
through the Primary School Wear uniform shop. Any 
children without an approved school hat will be 
directed to a shaded area during recess and 
lunchtimes. Children also need to be wearing an 
approved school uniform to school as per the school 
uniform policy.  

 

Enrolments 2019 
 

If you know of anyone whose child is coming to our 
school next year, we need to have their enrolment 
NOW. We are starting to look at grade structures and 
staffing for next year and it is vital that we are as 
accurate as possible when it comes to projected 
numbers. If you know your child will not be returning 
to us next year (apart from our Year 6s), please let us 
know as soon as possible. Itôs amazing what a 
difference a couple of children here or there can make 
to our numbers. 
 

Thought For the Day 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

WAYNE BACH 
Principal 
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CEPS KIDS ARE FRIENDLY KIDS  

 
This term we are working on RESPONSIBILITY   

and  next week we are looking at        
 

Fixing Things up  
 

From time to time we make mistakes. At times we make these mistakes  accidentally; at other 

times we are careless or occasionally we simply choose to do something we should not. Mistakes 

are a normal part of growing up and if we learn from our mistakes we end up better in the  end.   

 

Learning to "fix things up" after mistakes is a difficult thing to do, but it is so important. "Fixing 

things up" means repairing the damage you have caused to someone or somethin g. It means you 

take responsibility for what has happened and through your actions prove to others and  yourself 

that you know you have made a mistake and you want to improve the situation.   

 

Be prepared to say sorry and then prove you are sorry by not let ting it happen again.  If something 

has been damaged, offer to  fix it or replace it.  

 

Take responsibility for your actions and be the first to say sorry; don't wait until you have to 

apologise or told to by someone  else.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Order forms have been given out ï 

please get orders and money back by 

Monday November 12 

 

- Cash only as money goes directly 

to Bakers Delight please 
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End of Walk to School 

Month 
 

 

Thank you and well done to everyone who got involved in Walk to School month! It was 

great to see so many students actively travel to and from school during this time. 

Hopefully you have recognised how easy it can be and how great it is for your health! 

 

Our Walk to School Breakfast was a great success and a healthy way to start the day! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Get those walking shoes on and actively travel to and from school as 

much as possible! 
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